
Dear Mr Versluys,  
 
I am writing with respect to the planning application in relation to the positioning of a shipping 
container at 38/40 Windmill Street W1T 2BE.   I am a resident of the third floor of 5, 10 Windmill 
Street W1T 2JE that overlooks the address of the application.   
 
As you will appreciate, there were no drawings or associated documents attached to the 
application.  This obviously makes it very hard to assess precisely any direct visual impact associated 
with the container.  However, it is hard to imagine that unless it was to be located at ground floor level 
within the premises, a container could be sited at the address in question without it being highly visibly 
intrusive to residents and neighbours on the street, including myself.    On this basis, I am writing to 
object to the application in the strongest possible terms.  Moreover, I really do not think Windmill 
Street which is predominantly residential in use and character and part of a conservation area is at all 
appropriate for locating a shipping container.     
 
Do feel free to contact me if you require any further information from me. 
 
Yours sincerely,  
 
Alexander Jan (Mr) 
Flat 5, 10 Windmill Street 
Fitzrovia 
London 
W1T 2JE 
 


